
ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH	 CIRCLEVILLE, OHIO

August 26, 2018
Twenty-first Sunday 

in Ordinary Time

FATHER TED ON VACATION THIS WEEK 
MONDAY, AUGUST 27 
	 9:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 909) 
		  Theresa Tiberi  
		    by Carla, Dave & Isabella Stacy 
	 12:00 noon	 AA (H)

TUESDAY, AUGUST 28 
	 12:00 noon	 AA (H) 
	 7:00 p.m. 	 Vigil Mass (pg. 910) 
		  Mike Casto by Ann Short

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 29 
	 9:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 912) 
		  Frances M. Wood (Anniversary) 
		    by Mary Kay Wood

THURSDAY, AUGUST 30 
	 NO MASS	 Father Ted’s Day Off 
	 12:00 noon	 AA (H)

FRIDAY, AUGUST 31 
	 9:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 914) 
		  Violet Smalley by Dennis & Joann Redman 
	 12:00 noon	 AA (H)

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 
	 4:00 p.m.	 Confessions 
	 5:00 p.m.	 Vigil Mass (pg. 129) 
		  Christopher D. Strawser  
		    by Mary Kay Wood

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 2 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Sunday Mass (pg. 129) 
		  Jacqueline Goode  
		    by Judy Goode & Children  
	 11:15 a.m.	 Sunday Mass (pg. 129) 
		  The People of St. Joseph Parish

OUR PRAYERS FOR OTHERS: Hold in your prayers Tony 
Kamler, Saint Joshua Paul Johnson, Liz Davis, Mary Wachter, 
Dallas Elliott, Pat Perry, and all those who are on our prayer 
chain. If you have permission and wish to put a friend or loved one 
on the email prayer chain, or are interested in praying as part of our 
Prayer Chain, please contact Jackie Rose at diggersdaughter@
yahoo.com or (614) 595-7633. If you would also like to have a 
name listed in our church bulletin for prayers, please notify us at 
office@saintjosephcircleville.com or call 477-2549, ext. 300. 

CONDOLENCES to Darrell and Bev Conrad, whose granddaughter 
Tracy L. Hughey died on August 16, 2018; and to Mary Ann 
Martin, whose sister Rebecca L. Conners died August 18, 2018. 
Please remember them in your prayers, along with their families 
who loved them. 

MASS TIME CHANGES: Please note that next weekend, 
the second Sunday Mass will move from 10:00 a.m. to 
11:15 a.m. 

STAINED GLASS WINDOW SHARES: If you received a letter, 
please return your form to the office by the August 31st deadline. 
The saint window images will be “cleaned up” more than they  
are in the examples provided. Some of the other things that  
appear in the shot, like the high altar, light fixtures, etc., will be 
edited out, so that the stained glass window itself is the center  
of the image. 

CHURCH DIRECTORY: Directory photo sign-ups will be held 
after Mass now through September 2. Photos are scheduled 
on Monday, September 24 through Friday, September 28, from 
2:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m., and Saturday, September 29, from 10:30 
a.m.-4:00 p.m. You can schedule your photos at www.ucdir.com 
and use the following codes: Church Code: OH2143; Church 
Password: photo. If you DO NOT want your contact information 
shared, you must call the office. 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Why not join the adult class 
while your child is in PSR? Class is held at the Parish Center in 
the Conference Room. Program used is “Beginning Apologetics” 
series. Class will start with How to Answer Atheists & New Agers. 
Come join others for open discussion and sharing while learning 
how to defend the faith. No cost to attend.

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY NEWS: In today’s 
Gospel, Jesus asks “Do you also want to leave?” We must 
ask ourselves if we really want to hear the good news 
of His love for us and for others. Is the word of God able 
to break into our consciousness, change us and call us 
to hear the cries of the poor? This month, through your 
gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul was able to hear 
the cries of the poor by assisting seven families, providing 
$125.00 in food, and $556.88 for utility bills. God Bless You!  
We are working with a family who is starting over and are in 
need of a refrigerator and a stove. Please contact the office 
if you can help.

St. Vincent de Paul is in need of new members. We meet 
on the first and third Tuesday of each month after 7:00 p.m. 
Mass. You are invited to come to our meetings and ask 
questions about us. There are many ways you can participate: 
We often get calls about furniture that people would like to 
donate. We don’t have a place for storage at this time and it 
makes it difficult to say no. If there is an immediate need then 
we deliver to the family. If you have a place for us to store 
furniture or able to help deliver, please let us know, if you 
would like to man the phones when a member isn’t available 
or would like to make the calls to set up home visits. Please 
come and help us grow. 

LECTOR WORKBOOKS are now available for the next liturgical 
year. Please complete the order form and return in the collection 
with payment of $10.00. 

Yes, please reserve a Lector Workbook for me.

Name:_ _________________________________________

Phone:__________________________________________

Enclosed is my $10.00 to cover cost of the workbook.



TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 AUGUST 26, 2018

ATTENTION , LECTORS AND CANTORS – there will be a 
meeting in the church on Tuesday, September 4th, at 7:30 p.m., 
following Mass. Attendance is strongly encouraged. Please notify 
the office if you will make it or not. Mary Lundberg and Patty 
Immell will be in attendance to discuss your roles with you. We 
will be going over changes to duties and methods of all liturgical 
ministers over the course of the month.  

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM: Have you 
joined? If not, it’s a way to increase donations to our parish without 
increasing your own personal giving. All you do is: At your local 
Kroger store, sign up for a Kroger Plus card, you may already 
have one. Then enroll online at kroger.com. Click on Community 
Rewards under the Savings and Rewards tab, “I’m a customer” 
and follow the registration instructions. Then, every time you shop 
there, a percentage of your bill is donated to St. Joseph from 
Kroger. The parish receives quarterly checks from Kroger based 
on the spending of enrolled parishioners. They are very willing to 
donate to our parish. All you need to do is register. New members 
can enroll by searching our Community Rewards number, XC546, 
or searching for ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH.

FOOD PANTRY: If you plan to give to the Food Pantry, they 
are in need of different kinds of canned soups. Chicken noodle, 
vegetable, tomato, mushroom, all kinds of soup are welcome.

JOIN THE JOURNEY: Please consider 
walking alongside our RCIA Candidates 
and Catechumens as they journey into the 

Church! The RCIA Team is seeking parishioners who are willing 
to serve as sponsors to those who will begin preparing this fall 
to be received into the Catholic Church at the Easter Vigil, 2019. 
Sponsorship involves attending RCIA Sessions at 7:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday evenings, supporting and encouraging candidates and 
catechumens by your presence on this sometimes-difficult journey, 
and, above all, praying for them as they grow in their knowledge of 
the Faith. If you are interested in the possibility of being an RCIA 
Sponsor, please contact Michelle Estel at 740-474-4006.

FALL RUMMAGE SALE will be September 5th-8th. Start 
gathering your items together for the sale. We will not be 
accepting mattresses or box springs. Label all linens with size. 
Drop-off times will be:

Monday, August 27	 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Tuesday, August 28	 3:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m.
Wednesday, August 29	 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Thursday, August 30	 3:00 p.m.-7 p.m.
Friday, August 31	 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Saturday, September 1	 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.
Sunday, September 2	 12:15 p.m.-6:00 p.m.
Monday, September 3	 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.
Tuesday, September 4	 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.
Wednesday, September 5	 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Any other drop-off times by appointment only. Call Susan 
Fields at 740-412-7330 or Liz Davis at 740-412-1666.

OUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS
	 August 19, 2018: 	 $4,514.73
	 Assumption: 	 $1,674.76
	

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK:

Brown Memorial Home
158 E. Mound Street

740-474-6238
BrownMemorialHome.com

Providing Skilled Nursing and Assisted 
Living Services for over a Century

Liturgical Ministers: September 1st & 2nd
If you are unable to fulfill your responsibility, 

please be sure to find a replacement.
Servers, Lectors, and Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion – Please check your name off the list at 
the back of the church when you arrive each week.

Saturday, September 1st, 5:00 p.m.
Servers: Andy Vance, James Schneider
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion:  
  Michelle Estel*, Shirley Lake, Patricia Griffith,  
  Teri Mogan, Janice England
Lectors: John Raterman (1), Peg Burton (2)
Ushers: David Crawford, Charles Estel, John Heffley,  
  Deb Milstead
Greeters: Teri Mogan, Sr. Monica Justinger
Sunday, September 2nd, 8:00 a.m. 
Servers: Makenna Jones, Sophia Dossman
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: Anne Strawser*, 
  Steve Ford, Beth Ford, Doug Baker, Judy Dossman
Lectors: Michael Matthiass (1), Sharon Matthiass (2) 
Ushers: Vanessa Butterbaugh, Ron Butterbaugh,  
  Merle Valentine, Krista Valentine, Kevin Collis
Greeters: Timothy Wilder, Merle & Krista Valentine
Sunday, September 2nd, 11:15 a.m. 
Servers: Gabriel Sahr, Carson Forquer
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: Mike White*, 
  Amanda Forquer, Rachel Martin, Stephanie Morris,  
  Pam Smith
Lectors: Marshall Fields (1), Mary Lundberg (2) 
Ushers: David Corbett, John Stolarz, Michael D. Williams, 
  Ed Bohenko, E.J. Sladek
Greeters: The Forquer Family





Letter of His Holiness Pope Francis 
To the People of God 

 

“If one member suffers, all suffer together with it” (1 Cor 12:26).  These words of Saint Paul forcefully echo in 
my heart as I acknowledge once more the suffering endured by many minors due to sexual abuse, the abuse of power 
and the abuse of conscience perpetrated by a significant number of clerics and consecrated persons.  Crimes that inflict 
deep wounds of pain and powerlessness, primarily among the victims, but also in their family members and in the 
larger community of believers and nonbelievers alike.  Looking back to the past, no effort to beg pardon and to seek 
to repair the harm done will ever be sufficient.  Looking ahead to the future, no effort must be spared to create a culture 
able to prevent such situations from happening, but also to prevent the possibility of their being covered up and 
perpetuated.  The pain of the victims and their families is also our pain, and so it is urgent that we once more reaffirm 
our commitment to ensure the protection of minors and of vulnerable adults. 
 

1.      If one member suffers… 
In recent days, a report was made public which detailed the experiences of at least a thousand survivors, 

victims of sexual abuse, the abuse of power and of conscience at the hands of priests over a period of approximately 
seventy years. Even though it can be said that most of these cases belong to the past, nonetheless as time goes on we 
have come to know the pain of many of the victims.  We have realized that these wounds never disappear and that they 
require us forcefully to condemn these atrocities and join forces in uprooting this culture of death; these wounds never 
go away. The heart-wrenching pain of these victims, which cries out to heaven, was long ignored, kept quiet or 
silenced.  But their outcry was more powerful than all the measures meant to silence it, or sought even to resolve it by 
decisions that increased its gravity by falling into complicity.  The Lord heard that cry and once again showed us on 
which side he stands.  Mary’s song is not mistaken and continues quietly to echo throughout history.  For the Lord 
remembers the promise he made to our fathers: “he has scattered the proud in their conceit; he has cast down the 
mighty from their thrones and lifted up the lowly; he has filled the hungry with good things, and the rich he has sent 
away empty” (Lk 1:51-53).  We feel shame when we realize that our style of life has denied, and continues to deny, the 
words we recite. 

With shame and repentance, we acknowledge as an ecclesial community that we were not where we should 
have been, that we did not act in a timely manner, realizing the magnitude and the gravity of the damage done to so 
many lives.  We showed no care for the little ones; we abandoned them.  I make my own the words of the then Cardinal 
Ratzinger when, during the Way of the Cross composed for Good Friday 2005, he identified with the cry of pain of so 
many victims and exclaimed: “How much filth there is in the Church, and even among those who, in the priesthood, 
ought to belong entirely to [Christ]!  How much pride, how much self-complacency!  Christ’s betrayal by his disciples, 
their unworthy reception of his body and blood, is certainly the greatest suffering endured by the Redeemer; it pierces 
his heart.  We can only call to him from the depths of our hearts: Kyrie eleison – Lord, save us! (cf. Mt 8:25)” (Ninth 
Station). 
 

2.   … all suffer together with it 
The extent and the gravity of all that has happened requires coming to grips with this reality in a 

comprehensive and communal way.  While it is important and necessary on every journey of conversion to 
acknowledge the truth of what has happened, in itself this is not enough.  Today we are challenged as the People of 
God to take on the pain of our brothers and sisters wounded in their flesh and in their spirit.  If, in the past, the 
response was one of omission, today we want solidarity, in the deepest and most challenging sense, to become our way 
of forging present and future history.  And this in an environment where conflicts, tensions and above all the victims 
of every type of abuse can encounter an outstretched hand to protect them and rescue them from their pain 
(cf. Evangelii Gaudium, 228).  Such solidarity demands that we in turn condemn whatever endangers the integrity of 
any person.  A solidarity that summons us to fight all forms of corruption, especially spiritual corruption.  The latter 
is “a comfortable and self-satisfied form of blindness.  Everything then appears acceptable: deception, slander, 
egotism and other subtle forms of self-centeredness, for ‘even Satan disguises himself as an angel of light’ (2 Cor 11:14)” 
(Gaudete et Exsultate, 165).  Saint Paul’s exhortation to suffer with those who suffer is the best antidote against all our 
attempts to repeat the words of Cain: “Am I my brother's keeper?” (Gen 4:9). 

I am conscious of the effort and work being carried out in various parts of the world to come up with the 
necessary means to ensure the safety and protection of the integrity of children and of vulnerable adults, as well as 
implementing zero tolerance and ways of making all those who perpetrate or cover up these crimes accountable.  We 
have delayed in applying these actions and sanctions that are so necessary, yet I am confident that they will help to 
guarantee a greater culture of care in the present and future. 

Together with those efforts, every one of the baptized should feel involved in the ecclesial and social change 
that we so greatly need.  This change calls for a personal and communal conversion that makes us see things as the 
Lord does.  For as Saint John Paul II liked to say: “If we have truly started out anew from the contemplation of Christ, 
we must learn to see him especially in the faces of those with whom he wished to be identified” (Novo Millennio 
Ineunte, 49).  To see things as the Lord does, to be where the Lord wants us to be, to experience a conversion of heart 



in his presence.  To do so, prayer and penance will help.  I invite the entire holy faithful People of God to a penitential 
exercise of prayer and fasting, following the Lord’s command.[1]  This can awaken our conscience and arouse our 
solidarity and commitment to a culture of care that says “never again” to every form of abuse. 

It is impossible to think of a conversion of our activity as a Church that does not include the active participation 
of all the members of God’s People.  Indeed, whenever we have tried to replace, or silence, or ignore, or reduce the 
People of God to small elites, we end up creating communities, projects, theological approaches, spiritualities and 
structures without roots, without memory, without faces, without bodies and ultimately, without lives.[2]  This is 
clearly seen in a peculiar way of understanding the Church’s authority, one common in many communities where 
sexual abuse and the abuse of power and conscience have occurred.  Such is the case with clericalism, an approach 
that “not only nullifies the character of Christians, but also tends to diminish and undervalue the baptismal grace that 
the Holy Spirit has placed in the heart of our people”.[3]   Clericalism, whether fostered by priests themselves or by 
lay persons, leads to an excision in the ecclesial body that supports and helps to perpetuate many of the evils that we 
are condemning today.  To say “no” to abuse is to say an emphatic “no” to all forms of clericalism. 

It is always helpful to remember that “in salvation history, the Lord saved one people.  We are never completely 
ourselves unless we belong to a people.  That is why no one is saved alone, as an isolated individual.  Rather, God 
draws us to himself, taking into account the complex fabric of interpersonal relationships present in the human 
community.  God wanted to enter into the life and history of a people” (Gaudete et Exsultate, 6).  Consequently, the 
only way that we have to respond to this evil that has darkened so many lives is to experience it as a task regarding all 
of us as the People of God.  This awareness of being part of a people and a shared history will enable us to acknowledge 
our past sins and mistakes with a penitential openness that can allow us to be renewed from within.  Without the 
active participation of all the Church’s members, everything being done to uproot the culture of abuse in our 
communities will not be successful in generating the necessary dynamics for sound and realistic change.  The 
penitential dimension of fasting and prayer will help us as God’s People to come before the Lord and our wounded 
brothers and sisters as sinners imploring forgiveness and the grace of shame and conversion.  In this way, we will 
come up with actions that can generate resources attuned to the Gospel.  For “whenever we make the effort to return 
to the source and to recover the original freshness of the Gospel, new avenues arise, new paths of creativity open up, 
with different forms of expression, more eloquent signs and words with new meaning for today’s world” (Evangelii 
Gaudium, 11). 

It is essential that we, as a Church, be able to acknowledge and condemn, with sorrow and shame, the atrocities 
perpetrated by consecrated persons, clerics, and all those entrusted with the mission of watching over and caring for 
those most vulnerable.  Let us beg forgiveness for our own sins and the sins of others.   An awareness of sin helps us 
to acknowledge the errors, the crimes and the wounds caused in the past and allows us, in the present, to be more 
open and committed along a journey of renewed conversion. 

Likewise, penance and prayer will help us to open our eyes and our hearts to other people’s sufferings and to 
overcome the thirst for power and possessions that are so often the root of those evils.  May fasting and prayer open 
our ears to the hushed pain felt by children, young people and the disabled.  A fasting that can make us hunger and 
thirst for justice and impel us to walk in the truth, supporting all the judicial measures that may be necessary.  A fasting 
that shakes us up and leads us to be committed in truth and charity with all men and women of good will, and with 
society in general, to combatting all forms of the abuse of power, sexual abuse and the abuse of conscience. 

In this way, we can show clearly our calling to be “a sign and instrument of communion with God and of the 
unity of the entire human race” (Lumen Gentium, 1). 

“If one member suffers, all suffer together with it”, said Saint Paul.  By an attitude of prayer and penance, we 
will become attuned as individuals and as a community to this exhortation, so that we may grow in the gift of 
compassion, in justice, prevention and reparation.  Mary chose to stand at the foot of her Son’s cross.  She did so 
unhesitatingly, standing firmly by Jesus’ side.  In this way, she reveals the way she lived her entire life.  When we 
experience the desolation caused by these ecclesial wounds, we will do well, with Mary, “to insist more upon prayer”, 
seeking to grow all the more in love and fidelity to the Church (SAINT IGNATIUS OF LOYOLA, Spiritual Exercises, 
319).  She, the first of the disciples, teaches all of us as disciples how we are to halt before the sufferings of the innocent, 
without excuses or cowardice.  To look to Mary is to discover the model of a true follower of Christ. 

May the Holy Spirit grant us the grace of conversion and the interior anointing needed to express before 
these crimes of abuse our compunction and our resolve courageously to combat them. 
 
Vatican City, 20 August 2018 
                                                                        

 
[1] “But this kind [of demon] does not come out except by prayer and fasting” (Mt 17:21). 
[2] Cf. Letter to the Pilgrim People of God in Chile (31 May 2018). 
[3] Letter to Cardinal Marc Ouellet, President of the Pontifical Commission for Latin America (19 March 2016). 




